
AT&T Ameritech /SBC Retirees - We are AASBCR® 
Bulletins and the website are paid for by AASBCR® members. 

Please do not share with non-members.  Instead encourage retiree friends to join and support AASBCR®. 

 
 

PO Box 110355 Cleveland OH 44111-0355 Phone/FAX (312) 962-2770 http://aasbcr.org/ 
This communication is Private and Confidential.  It is intended only for viewing by AASBCR® Members.  

Copying or forwarding of this communication is not authorized by AASBCR®. 

BLUE BULLETIN 
VOL 17, NO 012 

October 2022 

 

AT&T announces the following healthcare benefit changes effective 

January 1, 2024: 

1. AT&T will no longer offer an HRA to retirees or dependents. 

• Any money left in 2023 HRA will be available in 2024. 

2. All retirees will automatically be defaulted to AT&T Group MA plan* in 

2024, unless they specifically choose to opt out.  Note:  Retirees 

enrolled in Kaiser will be exempted from the automatic default  

• Yearly cost of the AT&T Group MA plan 

- In 2023 the cost will be $0 for retiree and $88 for dependents. 

- In 2024 the cost will be $0 for retiree and $50 for dependents. 

- In years 2025 -2028 the cost will be $0 for retiree and dependents. 

- AT&T has entered into 5-year contract with United HealthCare to 

guarantee deductibles and other pricing. 

3. No change in CarePlus except billing will be on an annual basis rather 

than monthly. 

More information on these changes will be mailed to retirees in coming days. 

*  AT&T Group MA plan has 97% approval rating by those enrolled and a five-star 

rating from Medicare.  


